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NEWS – STORIES - EVENTS 

From the Desk 

With the kids back at school and rain in the forecast, fall has arrived (as much as I hate 

to admit it) and summer is starting to feel like a memory.  It was fantastic to be back in person 

for Summer Ministry Training (SMT) as well as the 5-Day Clubs and to hear and see how much 

the kids enjoyed The Great Australian Tour. 

We now turn our attention to the school year, with programs in the planning stages 

(summer 2023 is just around the corner), conferences, retreats, and weekend ministry.  We are 

still looking for a few locations for STEM 

club as well. 

At this time of year when we are 

making our plans, I am reminded that we 

must put our trust in the Lord and that He 

will show us what direction to take.  Keep 

praying with us as we follow the way that 

God wants us to go. 
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Summer 

This summer, as always, was a 

great reminder of what God is able to do. 

God blessed us with the honour of 

reaching children with the gospel, 

partnering with churches, having in-

person clubs, and working with our CREW 

as summer missionaries.  Because of you 

supporting and praying there have been 

children across the province who heard 

the Gospel for the very first time. 

One club reported: 

“The kids really enjoyed their 

backyard Australian adventure!  The team 

were amazing tour guides!  The kids 

listened to the missionary story and made 

fairy bread.  Thanks for the good teaching 

tools!” 

A CREW Member said: 

“God helped guide my partner and I 

to effectively teach the children during 

club.” 

God worked powerfully – both in 

the CREW and through them as they 

ministered to the children. 
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So how did God work in the lives of the children? 

“The kids sat with wrapped attention during the stories, sang the songs enthusiastically, and 

were eager to answer the questions during the review game.  It was a joy to see the kids so engaged 

and excited to come to club.” 

“Even the smallest children came ready to say their memory verses and to receive their stickers 

from Miss Ainsley.  I was blessed to see the children learning God’s Word.” 

With so many children growing up in BC without hearing the Gospel, we have a clear mission 

laid out before us.  We need to share the life changing message of Jesus across our province.  Is there 

a way that you can be a part of what is happening?  We are looking forward this fall to the open 

doors, both new and old, that exist to share the Gospel. 

Prayer Groups 

Since ‘Prayer is our Priority’ we have set a goal to start 5 new 

regional prayer groups this year.  Would you consider being a part of 

a team who prays together regularly for the kids in your community? 

If you are interested in receiving more information about this 

initiative, please contact us through our website or by phone.  
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STEM Club 

We are excited to share a new program this fall - STEM Club! 

During this weekly club kids will get to be hands on with STEM 

equipment, while hearing how God is at work through people of 

science. 

We are looking for churches both in the lower mainland and 

in Prince George to run this program through this fall and winter.  If 

you are interested in hearing more about this program – contact us at the CEF of BC provincial office. 

LUKE 10:2 

This year we will continue to embrace the prayer of Luke 

10:2 – that we would be able to see more workers join the harvest. 

You are all co-labourers with us as you give, pray, and 

volunteer.  We are all in this together since one part cannot 

function without the other.  Pray with us that more people would 

join us and share the Gospel with children here in BC. 


